
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

6 
9:00 am Crossing Service 
10:10 am Sunday School 
11:00 am Traditional Service 
1:30 pm Restoration Ministry 
5:00 pm Handbells 
6:30 pm Worship & Music 

7 
10:30 am  
Apochrypha 
Bible Study 
6:30 pm  
Apochrypha 
Bible Study 

8 
11:30 am 
Saints & 
Sinners  
7:00 pm 
Preschool 
Board 

9 
9:30 am Quilting 
6:30 pm 
Columbarium 
6:30 pm HS Youth 
Group 
7:30 pm 
Voices of Praise 

10 
6:30 pm 
Crossing 
Rehearsal 
7:00 pm 
Finance & 
Responding 

11 
10:00 am Al 
Anon 
7:00 pm AA 

 

12 
10:00 am Brown 
Bag Ministry 
7:00 pm AA 
  

Congregation Meeting— will be on Sunday October 13th between services at 10:10 for the purpose of: 
 Receiving nominations for the 2019 Congregation Council.  
     Be sure you have the person ’s permission before putting their name in nomination.  
 Discuss next steps and vote on becoming a RIC congregation. (Reconciled In Christ). The vote for      
     becoming a RIC congregation will be via written ballot. Votes will be tallied, and the results delivered      
     that day. 
 

Pastor Ken—will be out of the office attending the NC Synod Fall Convocation at Lutheridge this coming 
week. 
 

                    Prayers for: 

• Rachel Bradbury, friend of HB & Carol Williamson, for 
healing 

• Rudy Sellitsch, Kenny Beck’s brother-in-law, for healing 
• Allen Smith, Barbara Church's brother, for healing 
• Jim & Betty Deal 
• Jackson, grandson of Joe & Kathryn Edwards, for healing 
• Margaret Ann Feilke for healing 
• Cindi Lee, friend of Louise Bouknight, Barbara Sullivan & 

Carol Rogers for healing 
• Evelyn Ridenhour, mother of Crystal Ridenhour, for healing 
• Ellen Cobb, Dianne Rimmer’s mother, for healing 
• Jim Harris for healing and comfort 
• Bryan Glass, Mark & Sandy’s son,  for healing 
• Fabiola and Maria Gama, Catalina Fagan’s sisters for                                                    
         healing 
• Marion Iverson for peace and comfort 
• Karen Ciliv, friend of Barbara Sullivan, for peace and healing 
• Earl Fagan, for healing 
• Carson Cutler, great nephew of Chuck & Cindy Wolfe, for 

healing 
• Sylvia Ruetz, Deborah Voress sister, for healing 
• Robert Wrisley Jr., for healing 
• Jerry, Mary Ellen Wrisley’s sister, for healing 
• John Massa, friends of the Maness - Knauff family, for healing 
• Laurie Roslinski, for healing, peace, & comfort and Tim for 

strength and peace 

 
• Barbara Church, for healing 
• Bonnie Anderson, friend of Dave & Betty Wahlstrom, for 

healing 
• Brittany Kearney, Sue’s daughter, for healing 
• Bob Frey, Kathy Blum’s father, for healing  
• Wallace Miller, wife Lauren & family, Lauren is Don Helmey’s 

cousin, for peace and healing 
• Daryl Humphrey, friend of the Schroeder family, for healing 
• Inge Mokros, for healing 
• Carol Williams, for healing 
• Don Carpenter, for healing 
• Ralph Perhac’s daughter, Janet, for healing 
• Tim Landie, friend of Carol Williamson, for healing  
• Bob Foil, for healing 
• Jeanne Hales, grandmother of Erin, Camryn and Gillian 

Kepley, for healing  
• Mary Beth Smith, for healing 
• Jennifer Morrisett, Nancy Grant’s cousin, for healing 
• Laura Harris, for healing 
• Marion, Annette & Dwight, family and friends of Harry 

Iverson at his death 
• Family and friends of Chris Winfield, Kenny & Jim Beck’s 

nephew, at his death 
• Family & friends of  Martha Latta, at her death 
• Kent Williams, for healing 
• Elizabeth Werner, for healing 

 Worship Attendance for September 29
th 

Total 109 (9:00—38 11:00—71) 

7304 Falls of Neuse Rd.        
Raleigh, NC  27615   
919-846-2992           

www.st-philip.org 

 St. Philip Lutheran Church           October 6,  2019 



Sharing God’s Blessings— Is the theme of our Church Family’s opportunity to reflect on how God has blessed 
you and how you can share those blessings with others and  prayerfully  reflect  on giving back to God a portion 
of what you have been given, so that God’s work can Grow and Expand  through his Church here at St Philip. 

One way the Finance and Responding Committee is reaching out is by requesting that all of you write an 
article to be included in a booklet that we will distribute on October 20. We are requesting that you please 
contribute your reflection on God’s Blessings as soon as possible so Jane has time to put everything 
together.  October 13 is the cutoff date so Jane has time to produce this booklet.  You can email it to the office 
at admin@st-philip.org  or drop it off in the office or put it in the basket in Kepley Hall & the Welcome Center. 
We look forward to seeing your blessings soon.   Thank You for helping to make this Blessings Booklet a 
success.  
Your reflection can be: 

  of any length  - up to one page  
  be in any style you’d like - such as a poem or even include a drawing 
  include scripture 

(Your piece may be submitted anonymously if you wish).  

Help spread the warmth this winter—The winter coat collection has officially begun for the annual Coat 
Drive! You can help by donating cleaned, gently used, fully functioning or new coats of all sizes, —the 
donations can be brought to the green bins outside of Kepley and Luther Halls and the Narthex.—anytime until 
10/25, the Coat Sale is on October 26th. Questions contact Stacey Bell at raleighbells@gmail.com  

We still need help! - Lutheran Coalition Habitat for Humanity Fall Build—St. Philip has  agreed to the 
following date for sending volunteers to Habitat—  

 Week 6: Saturday, 10/19 We need 7-8 volunteers. Lunch provided by:  St. Philip 
Sign up to volunteer or donate at  www.habitatwake.org/volunteer  
If you would like to volunteer to serve lunch on Saturday October 19—please  contact Julie Helmey.  
We need volunteers to:  
 Bring the food to the work site to serve about 40 people.  
 Staying to serve the food and cleanup. 

If you wish, you may bring your own tools like framing hammers or aprons etc. Questions—contact Mark Glass 
mark.glass@gmail.com or Julie Helmey Jhelmey@earthlink.net 

Adult Sunday School—at 10:10— 

In Luther Hall the Faith Formation class will use 7 sessions of Animate Faith for study.  In each Animate: Faith 

session, the group will watch a video featuring a leading voice from the Christian faith, spend time on personal 

reflection and share ideas with the group. 

In the Library the Augsburg Class will be focused on Responding to God’s Grace. This topical Bible study will 

use texts from Genesis, Exodus, Luke, 2 Corinthians, and more to inform one’s faith and discipleship in daily 

life.  If you come by and find the door closed, come on in—sometimes it is closed due to the noise and activity in 

the hallway. 

Adult Bible Study—Mondays, at 10:30 am in the Music Room and 6:30 pm in the Library, Howard Cunningham 

is leading a study of the writings that comprise the Apocrypha. Guided by the book, Introducing the 

Apocrypha, by David A deSilva,  Please consider this study as an opportunity to learn more about the ancient 

scriptures and their role in informing our faith. 

You're Invited to Octoberfest! Join together to enjoy food, fun, music, games and fellowship, including  
Trunk ’n Treat for the children!  
 Where: St Philip Lutheran Church 
 When: October 19, 4 to 7 pm 
If you would like to help support this fun family event for St. Philip & the community— consider donating 
individually wrapped goodies for the Trunk n Treaters! Edwina Bruce is coordinating this event, contact her at 
asbcebecb@aol.com  if you’d like to help out or with questions. 
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